
Dear Parents and Carers,

Welcome to issue 37 of our Newsletter.

It has been another busy week and a very hot one!

This week was the Sports and Well-being Week, culminating in Sports Day on Thursday.

We are very proud of all our children because of their fantastic behaviour throughout the day, their

teamwork and amazing sportsmanship and co-operation we observed in Sports Day activities for

all four key stages.

Thank you to all the parents who attended the Sports Day, some of you coming to two or three

events throughout their day, cheering their children and their House mates on! Well done to all

parents who participated in Family races!

As well as Sports and Well-being activities, this week we also had a Baby and Toddler Group in our

Nursery, and we welcomed new Nursery children and their parents for an induction day on

Wednesday.

Please, read the rest of the Newsletter to see what your children did this week.

Please, also have a look at the dates for this term.

Wishing you a lovely weekend and a relaxing weekend.



Magdalena Tusting

Year 6 participated in special RSE curriculum activities this week.

Year 2 had a fantastic opportunity to participate in the special Science lesson led by Raquel Lopez,

a Physics and Chemistry teacher at the Vicente Cañada Blanch Spanish School.

Raquel came in to talk to the class about science and carry out some really exciting experiments

with the children about the atmosphere, energy, chemical reactions and magnets. The children

were enthralled and now we have 24 budding scientists in Year 2."

We also would like to congratulate Year 4 on their wonderful

behaviour and co-operation on their trip last Friday to see a Ballet

performance in the Royal Opera House.

They represented St Mary’s school beautifully and stood out

amongst other schools attending the event. We are very proud of

them all. Well done Year 4!

Please, read the rest of the Newsletter to see what your children did this week.

Please, also have a look at the dates for this term.

Wishing you a lovely weekend and a relaxing weekend.

Magdalena Tusting



Guidelines for the hot weather

July in the Catholic Church is dedicated to the Precious Blood of Jesus, with numerous feast days

and celebrations throughout the month.

Notable feasts include

St. Thomas the Apostle (July 3)

St. Benedict (July 11)

Our Lady of Mount Carmel (July 16)

St. Mary Magdalene (July 22)

Saints Joachim and Anne (July 26) – St Joachim and St Anne were the parents of Our Lady

St. Ignatius of Loyola (July 31).



This half term we are looking at the school value of Co-operation

and the Catholic Social Teaching Principle of Solidarity. These two

important themes will be recurring throughout all areas of our

curriculum.

Cooperation means working together to achieve a shared goal. It's like being on a team where

everyone helps each other and contributes their skills to make something great. Cooperation is

important because it helps us achieve more, learn from each other, and build stronger

relationships.

The Catholic Social Teaching (CST) principle of the Solidarity is the principle that emphasizes the

interconnectedness and interdependence of all people, urging us to work together for the common

good and to support one another, especially the poor and vulnerable. It's not just a feeling of

compassion, but a �rm commitment to promoting justice, equality, and human dignity for all. Top

of Form

Statutory Outcomes - 2025

We at St Mary’s are proud to celebrate the amazing results our pupils have achieved in this year’s

statutory tests and assessments. These fantastic outcomes are a testament to the dedication,

perseverance, and teamwork of our entire school community—teachers, support staff, parents, and

most importantly, our incredible pupils.

A huge congratulations to all the children for their hard work and success. Our heartfelt thanks go

to the teaching and support staff for their tireless efforts, and to parents for their unwavering

support throughout the year.

Foundation Stage

75% of pupils achieved a Good Level of Development at the end of Reception compared to 68%

nationally.

Phonics Screening Year 1

79% of pupils passed the phonics screening.

Multiplication Tables Check

Average score 22.7 (out of 25)



71% of pupils achieved full marks. Last year, the national �gure was 34% so we are more than

double that �gure.

Key Stage 2

Our Key Stage 2 results this year are above the national average. We are also proud to con�rm that

the percentage of pupils working at greater depth in reading, writing and maths —above the

expected standard—exceeds both the national average and the average for Kensington and

Chelsea. This is a truly outstanding achievement and a well-earned re�ection of the dedication,

effort, and high standards upheld by our pupils and staff.

The scaled score for Key Stage 2 ranges from 80 to 120. A score of 100 indicates that a pupil has

met the expected standard, while a score of 110 or above re�ects achievement at the higher

standard or greater depth. Our Year 6 pupils have performed very well, as shown by their impressive

average scaled scores. Congratulations to all on this fantastic achievement!

2025 Key Stage 2

English & Maths

Reading

Writing

Maths

Punctuation, Grammar & Spelling

Percentage achieving expected standard

70%

78%

82%

82%

82%

Percentage achieving expected nationally

62%

75%

72%

74%

73%

Average scaled score

108

109

109

Average scaled score nationally

106

105

105

Percentage of pupils achieving the higher standard

26%



48%

30%

52%

56%

Science – percentage achieving expected standard

School 93%

82% Nationally

These are provisional results. The �nal results will be shared by DfE in September. We expect them

to be even better.

New diary dates will continue to be included weekly

🎭 Year 6 Production of Olivia – Tuesday 15th July 2025

We’re excited to invite all Year 6 families to the upcoming production of Olivia! Join us for an

unforgettable evening of drama, music, and fun, as our talented Year 6 students take centre stage.

🎟 Tickets will be available to request in class starting next week and cost £1 each.

👨 👩 👧 👦 Each Year 6 family may initially request up to �ve tickets.

Don’t miss this fantastic opportunity to support our amazing performers — we can’t wait to see you

there!



Reception Graduation & Breakfast Party – Wednesday

16th July

We are excited to invite all Reception parents and families to join

us for our Reception Graduation on Wednesday 16th July.

The celebration will begin at 9:15am in the school hall, followed by a Breakfast Party in the Early

Years playground.

Children should arrive at school at their usual time of 8:45am, where they will be helped into their

graduation gowns and caps before walking to the hall with their teachers.

A special presentation will also be shared with our Reception families as part of the celebration.

We look forward to marking this special milestone with you!

We are excited to invite all Reception parents and families to join us for our Reception Graduation

on Wednesday 16th July.

The celebration will begin at 9:15am in the school hall, followed by a Breakfast Party in the Early

Years playground.

Children should arrive at school at their usual time of 8:45am, where they will be helped into their

graduation gowns and caps before walking to the hall with their teachers.

A special presentation will also be shared with our Reception families as part of the celebration.

We look forward to marking this special milestone with you!

Dear Parents/Carers,

Re: Attendance & Punctuality

Excellent attendance is fundamental to an excellent education. Our Attendance policy follows the

policy outlined by the Education Secretary, stating that children are not to be absent from school

for holidays or other non-essential reasons during term time. Only in exceptional or mitigating

circumstances will an absence be approved.

Illness

If your child is unwell and unable to attend school or absent from school for any reason, please

phone the school on 0208 2053790 before 8.40 am.

We have an answerphone where you can leave a message before the o�ce opens, please speak

clearly with your child’s name, class and the reason your child is unwell.

You can use the absence line from 8.00am to speak to a member of the o�ce.

If we do not receive any information from a parent/carer in the morning, we will contact parents/

carers asking them to phone the school. If we do not hear from you we will pursue all contacts



regarding a child’s absence as part of our safeguarding procedures. Please leave a message by

9.00 am each day of their absence.

If your child has either vomiting or diarrhea, they should stay at home for 48 hours from the last

bout of illness. This is a recommendation from Public Health England to protect other pupils and

staff. If a child is sent into school within the 48 hour period, we will contact the parents/carers and

ask for the child to be collected from school.

Any absence can result in a loss of continuity for your child’s education and upset their balance of

learning. As a school, we are required to provide details of all unauthorised absences to the Local

Authority.

Medical and Dental appointments

We ask that you please make every effort to avoid booking medical and dental appointments

during school time. Where this is unavoidable, parents/carers should put this in writing to the

school o�ce and attach a copy of the appointment card or letter before the date of the

appointment. Please also include the time you will need to collect your child. If arriving late, please

ensure that your child is accompanied and signed in by an adult at the school o�ce for

safeguarding reasons.

Other Absences

Requests for absence during term time will not be authorised unless there is deemed to be an

exceptional circumstance. Local Authorities have the power to serve parents with a Fixed Penalty

Notice if a child has signi�cant or repeated days of unauthorised absence.

Being Punctual

School starts at 9.00 a.m. every day. Children need to be in their classrooms by 9 a.m. so that

they can start their lessons promptly. Arriving at school on time and ready to learn is the best start

to the day for our children.

It is important for your child to arrive at school on time if they are to get the most out of their

education. Being late is disruptive for your child but also for all the other children in the class.

Punctuality

5 minutes late every day means missing 3 days of school every year.

Punctuality is continually monitored. The gates open 15 minutes before the school day begins. If

your child arrives after this time, then they will be recorded as late in the register!

Attendance is regularly monitored by the local authority who will �ne any unauthorised absences.

We expect all parents/carers to collect their children on time. Once the gates have closed, the

children who have not been collected are brought into the o�ce. If there are exceptional



circumstance which are causing a delay, please contact the o�ce immediately.

We do not have capacity to look after any children who are not picked up after that time.

As you are aware, the o�ce gets very busy and the children cannot be left unsupervised in the

reception area as it might pose the safety risk.

Please, ensure that you have arrangements in place to pick up your children on time.

Aktiva, the company running Wrap-Around Care in the RBKC North Hub in Ark Brunel, does take

one-off bookings, so please feel free to use their services in emergencies.

Avenues Youth Project offer after school activities and a Walking Bus service, where they collect

the children at the end of the day. Please see the information below on how to sign your child up.

New Baby and Toddler Group

All Welcome!



Whole School Uniform

Summer School Dresses

Due to hot weather, the girls can now wear the red and white

Gingham summer dress only (not school red Ginham culottes)

Please ensure dresses are knee length.

School Tie (compulsory)



A gentle reminder that all children in Reception to Year 6 are all

expected to wear their school ties.

The St Mary’s school tie gives the school its unique identity and

this is something we want to preserve and promote throughout the

local area.

New elasticated ties -

in response to parent and pupil feed back, we have decided to phase out clip on ties and replace

them with elasticated ties. These are now available.

Staff will be checking to ensure that all school uniform criteria is followed. Thank you for your

support.

PE Days

Please remember that children can come to school in their PE kits on PE days. Please refer to our

guidance on school uniform and ensure your child has the correct PE kit. If for any reason they are

not able to come in the correct kit, we require an email or phone call from home to explain the

circumstances.

Class PE sessions

Wednesdays: EYFS, Y1,Y2 and Y6

Fridays - Y2, Y3,Y4 and Y5

Uniform

Thank you to the vast majority of our pupils who wear their full school uniform. We have noticed

that quite a few children do not have their ties whilst at school. Please, note that the school tie is

part of our school uniform. Could you, please ensure that your child wears the tie to school every

day,

Pupils should be wearing school shoes when they are not wearing trainers as part of their PE

uniform. Quite a few pupils are wearing colourful trainers, which are not part of the uniform, and we

ask that you kindly check with your child and make sure they wear full school uniform, which

includes black shoes.

Please note that if for any reason your child is not in full school uniform or full PE kit , we expect a

note from parents to explain why this is the case.



Jewellery and Expensive items

As part of our school uniform, the children are allowed to wear small studs. Any long, dangling

earrings might be the cause of accidents and therefore are not allowed.

If children wear necklaces with any religious symbols, please, make sure that your child is aware

that these need to be tucked under the clothing for health and safety reasons.

As you are aware, we advise that children do not bring any expensive items to school, as we

cannot take responsibility for loss or damage. Only children in Y5 and Y6, who have permission to

walk to and from school on their own, can bring phones to school. However, they have to hand

them in at the gate and pick them up from their teachers at the end of the day. During school hours

the phones are stored in the safe.

Pandora bracelets as well as other bracelets and necklaces or “smart” watches are not allowed as

they can create a health and safety hazard. In addition, they are often expensive or hold

sentimental value.

Additionally, as “smart” watches are connected to other devices via the Internet, they are therefore

not allowed at school for safeguarding reasons. This is in line with government and local authority

guidelines and we ask parents to help us ensure that these guidelines are followed.

If you have any questions about any of the information above, please contact the o�ce to make an

appointment with a member of Senior Leadership Team.

Thank you for your support with these important issues.

Attendance

Congratulations to all the pupils who achieved 100% attendance this week!

Our overall attendance is the same as last week is 92.07%. This is extremely low and as a school

community, we need to do much better. Our school target is 96.00%.

If required we will arrange to meet with parents, to draw their attention to their children’s absence.

There is a strong correlation between school attendance and pupil outcomes. Please ensure your

child is at school unless they are ill.

Holiday during term time

The government policy is that holidays during term times are not permitted, therefore the school

cannot authorise any absence due to holidays during term times. If you take your child/ren out of

school for a holiday during term time, they will be referred to the Local Authority if necessary.

Please note this for any plans you are making for the new academic year 2024-25. The Department

for Education expects parents/carers to organise holidays outside of the school term dates. Your

child/ren’s learning will suffer by taking them out of school and it may result in disruptions to the

learning of others. We have already referred some families to the local authority who will issue a

penalty notice.

Contacts

It is a requirement that the school has a minimum of 2 emergency telephone contact numbers for

your child. We need to be able to contact you at all times. Our admin team, endeavour to update



our data systems with your details termly. This is essential for the wellbeing of your children and

we need your help to ensure that you are contactable at all times. If there are any changes for

2024-25, please ensure you contact the school o�ce at the beginning of the new academic year.

In maths in year 3 we have been learning about shapes.

We have spent a lot of time talking about and using 3D shape

resources to understand the different key words to describe shape properties, as well as taking

them apart to see how different 2D shapes come together to create 3D. We had a lot of fun!

On Friday last week, Year 4 had an extra exciting day because we

got to go into the city to the Peacock Theatre to watch the London

Children's Ballet.

The fun began with a picnic lunch in the park followed by a jazz age Cinderella ballet performance.

The children behaved very well and represented our school beautifully amongst all the other

schools. It was a great way to end a busy week!

Year 5 have been working with Rhythm Studios this term to write,

record and produce their own songs.

On Wednesday, they presented them to the parents and everyone

was impressed by their creativity.



The Year 6 children have had an eventful week. It began with the

students �nding out their SATS results and we couldn't be prouder

of them. The have worked tirelessly throughout the year and to see

their hard work be clearly rewarded has brought huge joy and energy to the entire group.

We have also been preparing for the Year 6 production and it is shaping up to be a lovely parting

gift to the school. Finally, the children participated in their annual Sport's Day and showed great

enthusiasm while taking part in a range of competitive events.

Breakfast Club



Breakfast Club runs from 8am and will cost £4 per child, per day for children from Reception to Y6.

Before your child/ren attends Breakfast Club, please ensure you book the sessions and make the

required payments �rst.!

This provision is only available to children from Reception to Year 6.

www.schoolgateway.com

Avenue Youth Project Primary AfterSchool Provision

You can now sign up to the Avenue Youth Project for Afterschool Provision, they also provide a

walking Bus Service.

Akvita Wraparound Care

Aktiva Camps After School Club hosted at the Ark Brunel Hub!

Aktiva has created a safe, fun, and friendly environment for our

children.

Club Information: Aktiva After School Club will run from the end of

the school day until 6:00 PM. The children will be collected from their classes at the end of the

school day and brought over to the Ark Brunel hub by walking bus by 3.40pm where they will be

registered into our after-school club. There are 2 sessions available to book - Early session

3.30pm-4.30pm and a full session 3.30pm-6pm

Contact Information: Aktiva’s Ark Brunel contact number: 07776657491 - only available during

service (3.30pm - 6pm). For all queries regrading bookings please email

bookings@aktivacamps.com or call our parent enquiry number on 0203 551 8909.

Booking Aktiva Services:

Single Sessions: Book until 1 PM on the same day for After School Club. This �exibility allows

parents to use our services as needed. Places are subject to availability and strict cutoffs.

Booking and Pricing: Please visit www.aktivacamps.com to register yourself and your

child/children and select the required service.

http://www.schoolgateway.com/
mailto:bookings@aktivacamps.com
https://ukc-word-edit.officeapps.live.com/we/www.aktivacamps.com


Star of the Week

Congratulations to all the pupils who have received Star of the Week Certi�cate - Friday 11th July

2025

Star of the week:

Nursery - Whole Class

Reception - Whole Class

Y1- Jasmine

Y2 - John

Y3 - Thirdy

Y4 - Whole Class

Y5 - Isaiah

Y6 - Whole Class

Star Readers

Y1- Jasmine

Y2 - Kadie

Y3 - Azrayah/Holly

Y4 - Arthur/Esey

Y5 - Carlos

Y6 - Danny



Congratulations to all the Stars of the Week and Star Readers!

FACEBOOK

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100086427685360
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